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MEMORIAL FOUNDATION FOR JEWISH CULTURE 
15 East 26th Street • ew York, N. Y. 10010 

Rabbi Alexander Schindler 
Union of American Hebrew 

Congregations 
838 Fifth Avenue 
New York, N.Y. 10021 

Dear Rabbi Schindler, 

• (212) 679-4074 

April 5, 1989 

We acknowledge with thanks receipt of a check in the 
amount of $1,500 as payment of the membership dues for the 
Union of American Hebrew Congregations for the year October 
1, 1988 - September 30, 1989. 

Sf!:;:_rs, 

Rhonda Cohen 
Asst. to Controller 

RC:fb 



CAIUS, •MK\A.mJNO' NEW YOU 

MEMORIAL FOUNDATION FOR JEWISH CULTURE 89-BD-02 
'->~---------- --------- -----15 East 26th Street • New York, N. Y. 10010 • (212) 679-4074 

J\~uary 28, 1989 

Memorandum to: Member Organizations 

From: Dr. Jerry Hochba_um 

Re: Membership Dues, 1988-89 

In accordance with the By-Laws of the Memorial Foundation, 
we are requesting that you remit payment of the dues covering the 
fiscal academic year 1988-1989. As you know, the annual dues of 
the Foundation are $1,500. 

Please note the following section of our By-Laws: 

"Each member organization of the Corporation shall be 
required to pay One Thousand Five Hundred United 
States Dollars in annual dues. Only member organiza­
zations which have paid their annual dues shall have 
the right to be represented at the meetings of the 
Corporation, to be represented on the Board of 
Trustees, or other- wise to participate in its 
activities. Failure to pay annual dues, as aforesaid 
dur ing two successive years, shall be considered the 
equivalent of resignation from the Corporation 
without any further notice." 

Many thanks for giving this matter your immediate attention. 

Best wishes for a joyous Purim. 

JH:fzs 

\tvr 
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CAIUS, •MECU.TFUND' NfW YOIIC 

MEMORIAL FOUNDATION FOR JEWISH CULTU 

1-5-..East 26th Street -~•~~N=•~w- Y~o=r:k,~N: . Y~. ~10: 0: 1~0:___;_• _ ~(~2.:,;12~)~6::.!7:,.:9~:,-4;:.:0~,-..--------- -

Rabbi Alexander M. Schindler 
President 
Union of American Hebrew 

Congregations 
838 Fifth Avenue 
New York, NY 10021 

Dear Alex: 

November 1, 1988 

I am writing pursuant to our conversation in Mexico 
City about the Contact program in St. Louis and your letter 
to me about the same subject. 

The Foundation was very concerned about your statement 
that the program was not worth an "oizgeblozen eye". Let me 
advise you of the steps that I have taken and what I have 
learned to date. 

1. I talked to the members of the Committee and 
officers who had visited st. Louis and who have had direct 
contact with the program. While all, of course, are aware 
that this is a pilot program and a difficult one, they 
expressed positive feelings and support for the results of 
the program to date. 

2. I visited st. Louis in early September and ,....._ 
addressed and discussed with more than 50 leaders of the 
community the renewal of the program for an additional year. 
I found no evidence of the type of criticism that you 
raised. Indeed, the community seemed to be very proud of 
the program. 

3. I also followed up with the community itself 
following our meeting. They advised me that four Reform 
rabbis from st. Louis sit on the committee overseeing this 
project. Indeed, the Chairman of the Professional Advisory 
Committee is also a Reform rabbi. There was no evidence 
that these people shared the severe criticism that you 
called to our attention. In fact, these representatives 
from the Reform movement have played an important role in 
the planning and implementation of the project and are also 
supportive of the efforts to date. 

4. It appears that the source of the criticism is 
Rabbi Jim Simon. I have been told that he allegedly sent 

I 
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you a memo criticizing this program. What is surprising in 
the eyes of the community is that he met twice with Nikki 
Goldstein, the program's professional worker, and never 
raised anything negative with her about the program. The 
community was equally surprised that his criticism would be 
channeled via you. They thought this rather unprofessional. 

In sum, the Foundation recognizes the great challenges 
and difficulties facing this type of program, the first of 
its kind in the United States. The review that we have 
undertaken indicates that the community is supportive and 
indeed proud of the program, and looks forward to making it 
a permanent community program after the funding by the 
Foundation ceases at the end of this year. 

Warm regards. 

Sincerely yours, 

Dr. Je ~ Hochbaum 
Execu i~~ (vice-President 

JH:fb 



CABLES: 'MECULTFUND' NEW YORK 

MEMORIAL FOUNDATION FOR JEWISH CULTURE 
15 East 26th Street • New York, N. Y. 10010 • (212) 679-407 4 

August 1, 1988 

Rabbi Alexander M. Schindler, President 
Union of American Hebrew Congregations 
838 Fifth Avenue 
New York, NY 10021 

Dear Rabbi Schindler: 

✓ 

We have received your letter of July 26, 1988 addressed 
to Dr. Jerry Hochbaum, Executive Director of the Memorial 
Foundation. 

Dr. Hochbaum is presently abroad on Foundation business 
and is expected to return to the office early in September, 
at which time I will bring your letter to his attention. 

Best wishes. 

Sincerely yours, 

~~~ 
(Mrs.) Frieda Brodsky 
Secretary to 

Dr. Jerry Hochbaum 



llABHI Al , l·~ XA NIH~H i\ l. 8Clll ;-.; 1J1 , 1•; 1t e L' N IO \ OF Ai\ll•! JtlCAN III'.;131tb: \V CONGREGATIONS 
PRES IDENT 838 FIFTH AVENUE NEW YORK , N.Y 10021 (212) 249-0100 

Dr. Jerry Hochbaum 
Executive Director 
Memorial Foundation for 

Jewish Culture 
15 East 26th Street 
New York, NY 10010 

Dear Jerry: 

July 26, 1988 
12 Av 5748 

Many thanks for your lovely letter of congratulations on my 
becoming a Vice - President of the Memorial Foundation. I 
enjoy working with you very much and I look forward to our 
continuing and closer association in the days and years ahead. 

There is one favor which I would a s k. I would like to have 
dates of future meetings as soon as possible. My calendar 
becomes rather frenetic and if I have important meeting dates 
on the calendar we ll in a dvance it helns me to keep things 
fluid. When dates are given to me too close to the time of 
the meeting, I often have to shift other engagements or even 
miss a particular mee ting. I would not like to have that 
happen in terms of my work in behalf of the Foundation. 

Jerry I truly look forward to working with you. Not only do 
I like you, I respect you. 

With warmest regards and every good wish, I am 

Sincerely, 

Alexander M. Schindler 



CABLES: 'MECULTFUND' NEW YORK 

MEMORIAL FOUNDATION FOR JEWISH CULTU RE 
15 East 26th Street • New York, N. Y. 10010 • (212) 679-407 4 

July 20, 1988 
~~ 

Rabbi Alexander M. Schindler Jr 
Union of American Hebrew Congregations e,J" 
838 Fifth Avenue A Orr° , .~ 1,,,, 
New York, NY 10021 (_)r I y\.Y-

Dear Alex: ~ \J 
Congratulations on your election as Vice-President of J~ .~\\ 

the Memorial Foundation. cv_ 6 b 
we have worked closely in the Foundation for more than 

a decade. In that time, you have made important 
contributions to the Foundation as Chairman of its 
Commission on the Holocaust. 

I look forward to continue working with you in your new 
role. There is much you can contribute to the Foundation in 
the direction in which we are seeking to develop it. 

Best wishes for a pleasant s ummer. 

warm regards. 

Sincerely yours, 

Dr. ~ : r~ Hochbaum 
Exec~~ r1~ 1Director 

JH:fb 
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RABBI ALEXANDER M. SCHINDLER • UNION OF AMERICAN HEBREW CONGREGATIONS 
PRESIDENT 838 FIFTH AVENUE NEW YORK, N.Y. 10021 (212) 249-0100 

CONFIDENTIAL 

October 4, 1988 
23 Tishri 5749 

Mr. Jerry Hochbaum 
Memorial Foundation for Jewish Culture 

- 15 East 26th Street 
New York, NY 10010 

[ 

Dear Jerry: 

I chanced to be in St. Louis this past week-end and I seized 
the occasion to make inquiry concerning the Memorial Founda­
tion's program for the Unaffiliated. I was w~t~ about fif­
teen rabbis and scores of congregational presidents, the Fed­
eration pro, etc ... and nobody, but nobody has a kind word to 
say about this venture. They think it's worth 'an oizegebluzn 
ei • I 

Haven't the vaguest idea what can be done about it, but I 
thought you ought to know. Perhaps you ought to have an off­
the-record chat with Thurz. 

Be well. 

Alexander _M. Schindler 



Mr. Philip M. Klutznick 
Suite 920 
737 North Michigan Avenue 
Chicago, IL 60611 

Dear Phil: 

August 9, 1988 
26 Av 5748 

~twas good seeing you in Chicago, even as it was to be 
with you in Tarrytown. It's always good to be together. 

It occurs to me that I didn't really express to you my 
appreciation for your years of leadership and guidance 
to the Jewish community generally and most specifically 
to the Memorial Foundation for Jewish C~lture. You have 
led that fine organization with dignity and and devotion 
and now, as you relinquish the chair of the Foundation, I 
want to convey my deepest appreciation for all that you 
are and all that you have done, as well as my certainty 
that our community will continue to look to you in the 
future for your guidance and insights. 

With warmest regards to you and Ethel, and with all good 
wishes, I am 

Sincerely, 

Alexander M. Schindler 



World Union For 
Progressive Judaism 
838 Fifth Avenue. New York. N.Y. 10021 • (2121 249-0100 / 13 King David Street. Jerusalem, Israel 94101 • 02-234-748 

PRESIDENT: 
Mr. Donald S. Day /U. S.A.) 
HON. LIFE PRESIDENT: 
Rabbi Dr. Solomon B. Freehof /U.S.A.) 
VICE PRESIDENTS: 
Rabbi John Levi (Australia) 
Mr. Jack Jankes /South Africa) 
Rabbi Dr. Albert H. Friedlander 
(Great Britain) 

Mr. Haim Golan (Switzerland) 
Rabbi Dr. Alfred Gottschalk (U.S.A.) 
Rabbi Eugene Lipman I U. S.A. I 
Rabbi Alexander M. Schindler /U.S.A.) 
Mrs. Bruria Barish (Israel) 
Mrs. Ruth Daniel IU. S.A. I 
Mr. Ricardo Barbouth (Argentina) 
Mr. Sol Levites /U.S.A.! 
HON. LIFE VICE PRESIDENTS: 
M. Marcel Greilsammer (France) 
Rabbi Moses Cyrus Weiler /Israel) 
Mrs. Norma U. Levitt (U.S.A. I 
Rabbi Dr. David H. Wice /U.S.A.) 
Dr. Maurits Goudeket /Netherlands) 
CHAIRMAN OF THE 
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE: 
Mr. Morton Kemper /U.S.A.) 
VICE CHAIRMAN: 
Rabbi Hugo Gryn /Great Britain) 
FINANCIAL SECRETARY: 
Mr. Marvin Novick /U.S.A.) 
CHAIRMAN OF PERSONNEL: 
Rabbi Jerome R. Maline (U.S.A. I 
TREASURERS: 
Mr. Charles Lehmann /U.S.A. / 
SECRETARIES: 
Mrs. Betty Golomb /U.S.A.) 
Mr. Joe Barnett (Great Britain) 
ASST. SECRETARY: 
Mr. Martin Strelzer (U.S.A./ 
HONORARY LIFE SECRETARY: 
Dr. Jane Evans /U.S.A.! 
CHAIRMAN OF THE 
RABBINIC CABINET: 
Rabbi Simeon J . Maslin /U.S.A.) 
PAST PRESIDENTS: 
Dr. Claude G. Montefiore• 
/1926-19381 

Rabbi Or. Leo Baack• 
11938- 19531 

The Hon. Lily H. Montagu• 
I 1945· 19591 

Rabbi Dr. Solomon B. Freehof 
I 1959-1964/ 

Rabbi Dr. Jacob K. Shankman• 
(1964- 19"70/ 

Rabbi Dr. Bernard J . Bamberger• 
/1970- 19721 

Rabbi Dr. Maurice N. Eisendrath" 
/1972-1973/ 

Rabbi Dr. David H. Wice 
/1973-1980) 

Gerard Daniel 
I 1980-1988) 

•Deceased 
CHAIRMAN OF THE 
NORTH AMERICAN BOARD: 
Mr. David W . Belin /U.S.A./ 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR: 
Rabbi D. Richard G. Hi™'h llsrHIJ 
NORTH AMERICAN DIRECTOR: 
Mr. Martin Strelzor /U.S.A.) 
DIRECTOR OF INTERNATIONAL 
AFFAIRS & DEVELOPMENT 
Rabbi Clifford M. Kulwin /U.S.A.) 

August 1, 

Mr. Philip M. Klutznick 
Chairman of the Board 

1988 
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Urban Investment and Development 
Suite 920 

Corporation Yo .)· o~"'✓ _ .. , 

).' V' 
737 North Michigan Avenue 
Chicago, IL 60611 

Dear Phil: 

' 0 v';\ v(o A ~I_? / ,,J' \) \fa 
~y v,-· ( t.,., I.J'~ 

1rl' ~v> ✓~ I':) \ 

v· !\ '; .Vi. yr 
It has been a number of years since I have (\YJ- V 

seen you al though I follow your career with interest! l /J.J .,,..r•/ 

and admiration. One of the most educational rr -~ ~/ 
experiences in my organizational life was the ~I ✓ ,__1 v{ 
learning experience I had as a member of the tfl Ot ~~ ~ 
Klutznick Committee of the UAHC some years ago. You At{~ r D 
taught me a great deal during those years, Phil, and ~\ 
all that I learned has served me in good stead since , jJj 
then. For that, I will be ever grateful. !pt'°'~))!~~/' 

' "\' 
But that is not the purpose of this letter. ~y-~

1 

More specifically, I am writing to you to officially ~ . _ ,~ 
express on behalf of the World Union for Progressive / , \ 
Judaism our admiration and gratitude for your service ,,rt/ ~}}l 
as President of the Memorial Foundation for Jewish V, . .J' 
Culture. Like every other organization to which you ,-Jr} y 
have given of your time and talent over a lifetime of ~\ \ 1 

~/ 
Jewish service, the Memorial Foundation emerges from \..-0/,' fl"' 
your stewardship stronger and healthier. The World ~ y.~ 
Union is proud to have been a recipient of that _ ,;;,- {Ji9., V'\ 
leadership! ,..,- pr 

~ ,j// ~, I' 1 All of us, Phil, institutionally and 
personally, are deeply indebted to you. ~,! vJv( 

~' "J,{ -v'" ' 1 /' ~ \) 
Warmly ~ 0/r. 

~~y 1 ~ I tM.0)! 

DSD:csa Alex, 

cc: 

bee: 

Dr. Jerry Hochbaum 

Rabbi Clifford M. Kulwin 
Mr. Martin Strelzer 
Rabbi Richard G. Hirsch 
Rabbi Hugo Gryn 
Rabbi Alexander M. Schindler 

Congratulations on your 
election as one of the 
Foundation's Vice 
Presidents! 

~ Don 



CABLES: 'MECULTFUND' NEW YORK 

MEMORI OUNDATION FOR JEWISH CULTURE 
15 East 26th Street • New York, N.Y.10010 • (212) 679-407 4 

88-BD-02 

February 10, 1988 

FROM: Dr. Jerry Hochbaum 

Enclosed is the first comprehensive, up-to-date 
catalogue of computer software for Jewish education. It was 
commissioned by the Foundation, and prepared by the Morris 
and Rose Goldman Computer Department for Jewish Studies of 
the Associated Talmud Torahs of Chicago, an agency that has 
pioneered in the use of computers in Jewish education. As. 
you will note, it covers material dealing with all aspects 
of Jewish education for all ages. 

This is the first of three catalogues that the 
Foundation is planning to publish dealing with New 
Technology and Jewish Education, in accordance with the 
decision of our Board of trustees at our last biennial 
meeting. The other two will deal with video and audio 
materials. · 

This catalogue will undoubtedly be a useful resource 
document for all Jewish educational institutions. It will 
also help. the Foundation plan its next steps in our program 
dealing with New Technology and Jewish Education, which will 
be discussed at our biennial meeting at the Tarrytown 
Hilton, Tarrytown, New York between July 11-13, 1988. More 
details about the meeting will follow shortly. 

Kind ~egai::ds, 



., 

Dr. Jerry Hochbaum 
Executive Director 

January 7, 1988 
17 Tevet 5748 

Me rial Found for Jewish Culture 
15 East 26th Street 
New York. NY 10010 

Dear Jerry: 

W111 you please add Rabbi Erie H. Yoffie as a UAHC representative on 
the Board of Trustees of the Mellorfal Feundation for 1988-90. 

Eric is the director of ARZA (Association of Reform Zionists of 
•rica) and his office is located here at 838 Fifth Avenue. 

Warm regards. 

Sincerely. 

Alexander M. Schindler 

cc: Rabbi Eric H. Voff1e 



, CABLES: 'MECULTFUN0' NEW YORK 

MEMORIAL FOUNDATION FOR JEWISH CULTURE 
15 East 26th Street • New York, N. Y. 10010 • (212) 679-407 4 

January 5, 1988 

Rabbi Alexander M. Schindler 
Union of American Hebrew Congregations 
838 Fifth Avenue 
New York, NY 10021 

~ 
Dear Rabb Y Schihdler: 

.r 

Your organization has designated the following two 
individuals to represent the Union of American Hebrew 
Congregations on the Memorial Foundation's Board of Trustees 
for 1988-90: 

Rabbi Alexander M. Schindler 1k 
Rabbi Daniel B. Syme 

Could you please advise us on the attached form which 
of the above individuals is to receive the travel expenses 
and per-diem payments from the Foundation for the next 
biennial meeting of the Foundation, which is to be held in 
New York from July 11-13, 1988. 

Please return the attached form before February 15th. 

We look forward to hearing from you. 

Kind regards, 

JH:fzs 
Enc. 

Sincerely yours, 

ochbaum 
Director 




